The Beetown monthly meeting was held on June 8, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Gary Mumm, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Lisa Ellis. Residents at Large where: Dianne VonBergen.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The Agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents: Dianne’s concerned about 2 door cooler out front of Lenny’s. It’s on the sidewalk and wonders if it’s in pedestrians right-of-way.

Patrolman’s report: Dillin had given Gary his report.  Dillin is almost done with 2nd pass mowing. 
Two road signs are missing. Budworth School Road and Ski Jump Road. Replacements will be ordered. 
5 Points Road needs a Sharp Corner sign at the top of the hill, it will be ordered. 
IH dump truck has a bad hydraulic cylinder. Moore’s Hydraulic says it is not fixable. We will replace the cylinder. 

Clerk’s report: Darwin read the minutes and list of paid bills. I made a copy of Fahrner Asphalt for Darwin to get a 50% reimbursement from ___________. A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve.  

Treasurers report: Sue created a spreadsheet with all the bank accounts and balances. The ending total is $995,001.71.

Brechler ins. Renewal: Lisa will update addresses for clerk and treasurer. A motion was made and seconded and carried to approve renewal.

Plow Truck update. Deal is at a standstill. Current salesman is no longer with that company and new salesman isn’t up to date on dealing. 

List of road and bridge repairs: Bridges are done. 
Seal coating - Budworth School Rd from 81 to 35 is 2.1 miles. Muscallounge Rd from U to the Y is 1.7 miles. Slabtown Rd from Budworth School Rd intersection to Slabtown Bridge is 2.8 miles. From Slabtown Bridge to Ski Jump Rd is 1 mile. From Ski Jump Rd to 5 Points Rd is .9 miles. From 5 Points Rd to Hwy 35 is .7 miles. This year we will do Budworth School Rd, Muscallounge Rd and Slabtown Rd from the bridge to Ski Jump for a total of 4.8 miles. The rest of Slabtown Rd will be done next year. Cost will be around $26,500 / mile = $127,200.00. Gary will make a call to get roads measured. 
Wedging - Shortcut Rd and University Farm Rd at the culverts will be wedged. Our contract is for July. Bart will call Troy Kramer @ Iversons to see if they could possibly put in some of their own money since the quarry on Shortcut Rd is primarily used by them. 
Rattlesnake Bridge update: Still waiting on new SMA. Travis says new contract will be covered 100%. Scheduled for 2025. 
Patching of Grant and Pigeon River Rd is done. Darwin hasn’t heard from Duvall yet. ITC signs have been taken down. 
Koppen Lane will be tore up and graveled this year and double sealed next year.
Krogman Lane has water coming down bedside it from the quarry. Everytime we dig a ditch to divert water, Charlie Wamsley levels it off so trucks don’t bounce over it. Water is going down along the road and eroding the sides. Water needs to be diverted. Bart will talk to Charlie.

Culvert on intersection of Hudson and Diamond Grove Rd. 30 ft x 24 inch steel culvert is $900.00. Bart also priced a 30 ft x 18 inch PVC pipe with end caps for $4200.00. We will use 2 loads of gravel at $160.00, and Bailey will be roughly $1200.00. Total project could be around $2500.00 to $3000.00 installed using the steel culvert. Phone lines need to be flagged. If the phone lines are at that intersection, we will need to put culvert at another location. 

Bart will call Wiedenbeck’s about their bank. 

Renewal of alcohol beverage license for Dianne VonBergen and Nicole Gratton has been approved and the operators license for the bartenders has also been approved. 

Other Business: Gary has patched the holes on the salt shed and also cleaned up around the front of it.  Dillin will keep a monthly inventory of what comes in and goes out of shed.  The shed currently has 3 to 4 quad loads of sand in it. Will need to be refilled this fall. Gary would like a mix of 1 quad salt to 12 quads fines. Would like 24 total loads in inventory. 
Darwin has called Fred Wells to paint the shed. Fred said when he is in area, he will look at it and give us an estimate. Darwin is still waiting to hear back from him. 

Darwin received a flyer from Alternative Recycling. They are wanting more business. We currently use West End Salvage. 

Jeff Strye’s fence: We will be replacing the portion of fence we tore out. We don’t have a timeline right now of when this will get done. Possibly this fall. Not sure if it can go back where it was originally. Need to measure 33 ft for state requirement. 

The monthly meeting for next month was set for July 6th at 6pm. A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:10pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made, seconded and carried on:  July 6th, 2023  to approve the minutes as read.

